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Keeping the Honor In U-Va.'s Honor Code 
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The University of Virginia has long 
been proud of its honor system, a legacy of founder Thomas Jefferson's 
commitment to student self-governance. U-Va. students are empowered to try 
fellow students in proceedings that mimic civil trials, and to throw them out of 
school upon conviction of lying, cheating or stealing.

But in recent years, Virginia has joined the long list of schools that have come 
under criticism for failing to ensure basic fairness for students put through its often 
grueling processes. The honor system's honor has been questioned. And 
unfortunately, things seem likely to get worse, not better.

Nationally, a broad assault is being mounted against procedural protections for 
both students and faculty caught up in campus judicial proceedings. Often 
administrators are petrified of not taking charges such as sexual assault and 
harassment seriously. Columbia University's latest sexual misconduct policy denies 
students the right to confront their accusers and cross-examine witnesses, the right 
to an attorney and the right to an impartial hearing. A judicial panel at Brandeis 
sanctioned a student with a suspension and permanent marks on his transcript, even 
though the charge of rape was wholly disproved.

The University of California at Santa Barbara recently sought to deny a graduate 
student his degree when administrators found a section of his thesis overly critical 
of the school.

At U-Va., honor proceedings deal not with political correctness but with basic 
honesty. It's an entirely student-run system; no administrators or faculty are 
involved at any stage. Expulsion is the only sanction provided; seven students were 
expelled last academic year, 19 the year before.

The system has been severely criticized for its secrecy -- no names, case facts or 
outcomes are disclosed -- and for inconsistent procedures, lack of accountability 
and its apparently disproportionate use against minorities. At one point last year, 
lawsuits charging racial bias and denial of due process sought more than $13 
million in damages. One former student's degree had been revoked eight years after 
he graduated, following a trial held in his absence. Another former student lost her 
diploma three years after graduation. Her crime: writing five bad checks totaling 
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$150 while a student.

In response to allegations of unfairness, a review commission consisting of select 
faculty, administrators, students and alumni was formed. Last month it released a 
lengthy set of proposals for change. Unfortunately, the changes would be largely 
for the worse. Perpetuating an unfortunate trend on college campuses, the 
recommendations would make the system even less fair.

The proposals seek to strip students of the ability to confront witnesses against 
them and to refuse to testify against themselves. Witness testimony from 
transcripts or audio tapes would be admissible, with no chance to clarify, question 
or challenge its validity. Prosecutors would instruct the jury to interpret an accused 
student's refusal to testify as evidence of guilt. Students would also lose the right to 
counsel, placing the burden of defense entirely on the accused student, who would 
not only have to answer to the charges (brought by trained prosecutors) but also 
learn the system's rules to make sure they're followed by those prosecuting.

Students would be judged at least in large part by the 21-member student Honor 
Committee itself -- the same body that oversees the fairness of the procedures -- 
and not by students randomly selected from the university. Moreover, convicting 
students would take fewer votes than it now does.

The all-but certain result: more students expelled by a body less representative of 
the population it purports to serve.

Perhaps most disconcerting, all factually true allegations of cheating would bring 
certain expulsion. Cheating made up 63 percent of the charges at honor trials in the 
1999-2000 academic year and 84 percent the year before. Juries would be stripped 
of the right to let a remorseful student convicted of a trivial offense stay at the 
university.

For its part, U-Va.'s review commission says it wants honor trials to be more like 
administrative hearings than the current pseudo-judicial proceedings, thereby 
ensuring a more "streamlined" process. Administrative hearings, in its view, 
require less stringent procedural safeguards. But when the sanction is as serious as 
a substantive denial of property -- stripping students of degrees -- it seems proper 
to ensure that similarly substantive protections exist.

The writer, a program officer at the Foundation for Individual Rights in Education, 
was counsel to accused students while a student at the University of Virginia.

© 2000 The Washington Post Company 

 

Home   |   Register               Web Search: 

http://www.thefire.org/offsite/wapo_122800.html (2 of 2) [7/23/2004 10:06:31 AM]

http://www.washingtonpost.com/wp-srv/weather
http://www.washingtonpost.com/wp-dyn/weekly
http://www.washingtonpost.com/wp-dyn/admin/classifieds
http://www.washingtonpost.com/wp-adv/archives/front.htm
http://washingtonpost.com/wp-srv/contents/
http://www.washingtonpost.com/wp-dyn/admin/help
http://www.washingtonpost.com/wp-srv/maps/partners061600.map
http://ad.doubleclick.net/jump/wpni.news/print/asection;dir=opinioncolumns;kw=;pos=bottom;sz=468x60;tile=2;ord=154140992722571330?nocache=true
http://www.washingtonpost.com/
http://www.washingtonpost.com/
http://www.washingtonpost.com/wp-srv/registration/benefits.htm
http://www.google.com/
http://www.washingtonpost.com/wp-srv/maps/mit_foto.map

	thefire.org
	The Foundation for Individual Rights in Education, Inc.


	FAJDAGOKJEANPEHANJOMMCCKAMGGCKGH: 
	form2: 
	x: 
	f1: 3993f127beaa4d4c
	f2: washingtonpost
	f3: 

	f4: 

	form3: 
	x: 
	f1: 3993f127beaa4d4c
	f2: 
	f3: news
	f4: news

	f5: 

	form4: 
	x: 
	f1: 3993f127beaa4d4c
	f2: washingtonpost
	f3: 

	f4: 




